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Sanctuary Flowers 

Sanctuary flowers for Sunday, June 18, 2023 are placed in 
honor of our parents and grandparents,

 GLENN & FRANKIE SASSER for their anniversary on 
June 18th

by
Kim, Bob, Rachel & Robbie Croley

Janne Bean, Alexis, Cody & Clara Katherine Jacobson
Glenn II, Julie, Lily & Luke Sasser

 _________________________________

A gift has been given to the General Fund in memory of Jessie Cloyd
by

Donna Davis

In memory of Maxine Morgan and Verneda Sturgill
by

Fredina Cobb

In honor of Hannah Reeder’s birthday
by 

Danny & Marsha Barnett

In honor of Paul Sims
by

Fredina Cobb

Sunday, June 18, 2023
	 8:45 am	 Choir Rehearsal
	 9:30 am	 Sunday School
         10:30 am	 Worship Service 
      corbinfbc.org/joiningusfromhome

Monday, June 19, 2023
	 5:30 pm	 Finance Meeting

Tues., June 20 - Fri, June 23 PassportSummer 
			   Camp in Berea, KY for 
			   Children: 3rd-5th Grade

Wednesday,  June 21, 2023
	 5:30 pm	 3rd Quarter Business Meeting
            6:30 pm	 Choir Rehearsal
 
Thursday, June  22, 2023
	 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm Food Pantry

“The Only Constant in Life Is Change.” - Heraclitus

In the coming months, we hope to be able to make a few edit-
ing changes to our weekly FBC BUILDER as an opportunity to 
reduce the costs associated with the weekly publication. 

Also, if and only if,  you are okay receiving the Builder as 
an electronic copy via email or viewing the Builder online, 
in place of receiving it through the mail, please contact the 
church office at 606-528-4738.    Thank you!

Vacation Bible School, Monday, June 12, 2023

I wonder...
    “what makes you wonder?”

This is a question our kids 
explored alongside our adult 
leaders all week during VBS. We
learned about science, God’s good 
world, and wondered together 
about what gifts God has given us that
could be used to serve 
the world around us.
Eureka!

				  



First Baptist Church at Worship

June 18, 2023
Ten-thirty O’clock in the Morning

Baptism of Alex Tremaine

Scripture Lessons
Romans 5:1-8; Matthew 9:35-10:14 

Children’s Moment by Hannah Reeder

Anthem by The Sanctuary Choir
  Shall We Gather at the River?  

 Sermon by Alex Lockridge
“Choosing to Suffer“

Today We Remember
Helen Carpenter

Helen Carpenter, a long-time member of First Baptist Church 
was our oldest member when she passed in January 2023 at 
the age of 96. Helen is remembered by her church family for 
her sewing, her quilting, her canning, and her famous Ap-
ple Cake. She is also remembered as a faithful participant in 
the life of her church and as a loyal friend. Helen is admired 
for the way she maintained job and church and family while 
caring for her husband during his long illness, and for her 
strength and tenacity in raising her children after her hus-
band’s death.

Helen performed her Chrisitan work quietly, without fanfare, 
and with no need for recognition. When one of our church 
members was very ill- a woman considerable younger than 
Helen- she went to the young woman’s home every day just 
to rub the young woman’s legs, offering relief and some diver-
sion from a painful illness. Well into her senior years, Helen, 
with only knuckles and hair visible over the steering wheel 
of her huge car, would drive friends to doctor appointments- 
some as far as Lexington- because they needed her.

Helen is remembered as a doer, as one who was caring and 
kind, a servant leader. She was a Proverbs 31 kind of woman.

                                                                        		   ~ Paul Sims

Pastoral Care Emergencies
Nights and Weekend:

  Minister:  		  Alex Lockridge
				    606-401-9011
	            
If you are unable to reach this minister, please leave a message             
on voice mail. Messages will be monitored at regular intervals.

  Deacon: 		   	 Stan Brasher
			    	 606-524-7035

  
   June 11, 2023 Offering Summary
   Budget Offerings				    $         5,982.00	
   YTD Budget Offerings:			              $    307,328.40
   YTD Budget Goal:				    $    370,074.00
   Loose Change Offering for June	             $                 7.54

   Loose Change received in June will be used for Extreme       	
   Build, a ministry of CBF Kentucky 

   		    Everyone is Invited
	                 No Experience Required!
                                         If you would like to join FBC Adult                              	
                  		         Choir, we would love to have you! Our 
                                         next rehearsal is Wednesday, June 21 at
                                         6:30 pm in the Choir Room.  Hope to see 
                                         you there!

______________________________
                                    

  

We hope you were able to continue to enjoy the lovely center-
piece flower arrangements from Paul’s retirement luncheon 
last week.  Corbin Flower Shop graciously allowed FBC to 
borrow the vases. At this time, we need to collect those clear, 
square vases so we can return them to Corbin Flower Shop. 
At your earliest convenience, please return the vases to the 
church. Thank You!      

_______________________________________

Help send our kids to Church Camp!
Thank you so much for your generous contributions toward 
Summer Passport Camp in Berea. Our Children will attend 
June 20-23.

Our Youth will be attending in July (24-29). To help ease the 
financial burden for our kids, we are continuing to invite our 
church family to help financially sponsor a student. The ap-
proximate cost for one student to attend is $350. 
If you are interested in sponsoring in part or in full, please 
contact Associate Pastor, Jeremiah Banks, for details on 
how to contribute!


